MEMORANDUM

TO:  Steering Committee

FROM:  Committee on Planning and Priorities

RE:  Scheduling/Calendar Advisory Council

DATE:  May 17, 2007

The Committee on Planning and Priorities has considered the concerns raised by the Faculty Senate and the Student Government Association regarding the creation of a separate advisory council to oversee scheduling matters.  CPP has also discussed the concerns of the Steering Committee regarding the pool of faculty, administrators, and students to staff new committees or councils.  CPP certainly understands these concerns and has considered the alternative proposed by Steering that divides the workload between CPP, Steering and CAP.  

The proposed alternative makes sense in that CPP would retain responsibility for periodically reviewing the principles used in the creation of the multi-year calendars.  This is consistent with CPP’s charge and does not prevent CPP from setting up an ad hoc committee for this purpose, if necessary.  
It also makes sense for Steering to handle the College Meeting Schedule, which impacts the overall effectiveness of the governance system.  
CPP also agrees that it makes sense for matters of the Class Scheduling Grid to be assigned to the Committee on Academic Programs because of their link to classroom teaching.  

Although dividing up the workload for Scheduling/Calendar matters makes sense, CPP has concerns about the coordination of this division of labor.  Based on its experience with Scheduling/Calendar issues, CPP realizes how changes in one schedule or calendar can impact others (for example, how changes in the class schedule can impact the College Calendar).  As these processes are split, it will be very important that each group diligently review the established principles for determining the Calendars before undertaking any modifications to their piece of the puzzle.
